
NLSBA Conference Call Meeting 

March 26, 2023, continued on 

April 30, 2023 

7 pm EST 

 

President Joe Campbell called the meetings to order. There were 

3 officers and 3 board members in attendance. 

 

Debbie Vanderwende gave the Treasurers report which was 

approved. Reading of the minutes were approved and archived. 

 

First under old business the board reviewed Kris Jones’ request 

for a Regional Lincoln Show at the Oregon State Fair in August 

and Nathan Lein’s request for a  2nd Regional Lincoln Show at the 

Iowa State Fair. Both shows were moved, seconded and passed and 

a budget for each was set at $300. Bills and receipts will need 

to be kept for each show and submitted for reimbursement. 

 

The Treasurer reported the fee for the Junior All American Show 

has increased to $1600 for the Natural Colored and White shows. 

The Board motioned, and seconded that we again pay for the 2 Top 

Gun Belt Buckles from the Roger Watkins Memorial Fund, a total 

of $300. 

 

Chris Bazant, director for the West Coast, has respectfully 

submitted her resignation due to health issues. Mr. Bryan Beachy 

from Oregon has agreed to serve out the remainder of her term as 

approved by the board. 

 

Plans for our National Sale and Meeting at Greenville, Ohio were 

discussed. Lincolns will show 2nd in Ring 1 in the Swine Building 

beginning at 9:00am on Thursday, May 11, 2023. Ribbons have been 

ordered.  In the sale schedule, Lincolns are 4th in line 

beginning at 9:00am on Friday, May 12, 2023. Our National 

Meeting is scheduled for May 11th at 7 pm in the meeting room at 

the Baymont Hotel. Dessert bar will be available for everyone’s 

enjoyment. Jeff Ebert  from the Associated Registry will  be 

dropping by with our Lincoln numbers and to answer questions 

about  the On- Line Registration System. 

 

Anita Richert, Lincoln Superintendent NAILE, gave an update from 

her meeting. 

She thought that things were becoming more orderly and 

organized. However we have not received our bill from 2022. 

There are no real changes in the rules. Barry Hooker has agreed 

to serve as Assistant Superintendent. Rob Sando did a great job 

of post-show notes and judges suggestions. NAILE promises more 



organized ribbons and banners and will pay $250 toward a judge 

and the NLSBA will have to pick up the remainder. Lincoln #s 

make us a major breed and Anita has secured us a place in the 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday rotation instead of the last day. 

Last year there were 138 paid entries, and $690 collected. 

 

Under new business the board discussed communication and some 

possibilities. We also talked about the need to update the 

current By- Laws. Nathan Lein has agreed to tackle this project 

pro bono and  will come up with a workable product to be 

approved by the board, and then sent out for membership 

approval. 

 

Anita Richert moved the meeting be adjourned, Rod Dart seconded. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm EST. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Deborah Vanderwende, Sec/Treas 

 

 

 

 

 

 


